Welcome to First Grade
This letter will serve as our first newsletter about what is going on in the classroom.  There is a lot to tell and explain, and it is important that parents and students know the routine and procedures for the classroom to run smoothly.  

Monday Folders

Each Monday students will bring home a red Monday folder.  This will have important information from the office, as well as from the teacher.  It will also have student work in from the week before.  Please be sure to go through this folder each week so you will be up to date.(  Also, please remove all student work, this is yours to keep.  

Homework:   Homework will not start until the second week of school.
Students will have homework each weeknight.  Please read the weekly newsletters in order to know what the homework is.  The homework will consist of a reading, writing or math assignment.  Assignments will be due by the end of the week.  In addition, your child is expected to read for at least 15 minutes each night.  There will be a place on the daily behavior log for you to write down how many minutes your child reads.   

Newsletters can be found on my Weebly Website:  http://mrsallensfirstgrade.weebly.com/
Conduct/Behavior

Students are expected to follow the school rules and procedures.  Please see our classroom behavior plan on the website. You will know how your child is performing daily through the daily behavior log located in your child’s folder.  Please keep this in the folder and sign this daily (this includes Fridays).  
Attendance/Arrival Time

Our instructional day begins at 7:45 am.  Students may arrive no earlier than 7:15 am.  Please make sure that all students are here every day and on time.  If a student must miss a day it will be unexcused unless a note is provided from the approved excused reason list found in the Student Handbook.
Breakfast/Lunch/Snack

Our lunch time begins at 11:05 am.  Your child’s lunches can be paid in advance in the cafeteria (which makes our lives easier() or online.  Lunch prices are $2.00 and $.40 for reduced price.  

Breakfast is $1.00 and $.30 for reduced price.  Breakfast will end at 7:35 am.  Students who arrive after that will not be able to get breakfast.    

Students will be expected to provide their own snack daily.  

According to the new Wake County Wellness Policy children should not be bringing in food that has “minimal nutritional value”.  Please be sure that snacks are things such as fruit, raw veggies, peanut butter and crackers, etc.  Do not send sweets.  Food will not be heated up.  Also, make sure that the snack is manageable (i.e. chips and salsa may spill, peanuts have lots of clean up, etc.)

Along with this policy I will ask that parents check with me before sending in anything for birthdays or other special occasions.   
This is such an exciting time for both families and teachers.  Thank you in advance for your support.  I look forward to working with you this year.
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